



Dear Sirs.

with regard to the provisions of the Regulation (EU) 2016/679 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 April 2016 on the protection of natural persons with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data, and repealing Directive 95/46/EC (hereinafter referred to as "GDPR"), we would like to kindly inform you that the Regulation of Reimbursement and the template of the Reimbursement application will be changed with effect from 1st June 2019.

The introduced amendments concern the processing of personal data during reimburesement procedure. The authorization for LUX MED to request medical facility to provide LUX MED with Patient's medical records will no longer be necessary at the application stage. LUX MED will contact the Patient individually with a request to provide LUX MED with a copy of medical records concerning the medical service received by the Patient or to authorize LUX MED to request a copy of medical records directly from the medical entity that keeps the medical records, if it is necessary to process the reimbursement application. The above-described procedure will simplify the reimbursement procedure and will improve the level of Patients' personal data security.

The introduced amendments will not affect the refund agreements. Enclosed you will find the updated Regulation of Reimbursement and the template of the Reimbursement application. We would like to encourage you to become acquainted with the enclosed documents and to inform your employees about the introduced amendments.

Should you have any doubts, please take direct contact with your LUX MED Customer Assistant.

Best Regards,

Katarzyna Korulczyk

Kondayle

Data Protection Officer